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RACHEL (LEFT) AND DEBORAH (RIGHT) 
ARE THANKFUL FOR YOUR HELP.

You’re Making a 
Difference This 
Holiday Season

Find past issues of our newsletter and our current donor 
acknowledgment page online at secondharvestmidtn.org/news-room
 
Your suggestions and comments for Table Topics are always 
appreciated! Please send an email to news@secondharvestmidtn.org

OUR 
MISSION

WE PROVIDE FOOD TO 
PEOPLE FACING HUNGER 
AND WORK TO ADVANCE 

HUNGER SOLUTIONS.
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Deborah’s family 
has always 
worked. Asking 

for assistance does not 
come easily to her, her 
husband Jim, or their 
grown daughter Rachel. 
But Rachel’s prolonged 
back injury gave them no 
choice. They needed help.

When Rachel lost her 
job in home remediation 
because of her ongoing 
back issues, Deborah and 
Jim stepped in to support 

her. The increased expense 
has put the couple behind 
on their bills, and money 
for food is tight. 

“She has been looking for 
work every day,” Deborah 
says. “But when you have 
physical limitations, you 
can’t just take any job. 
She’s a hard worker. It’s 
just defeating.”

They hope this situation 
is temporary. In the 
meantime, they are 
so grateful to get help 
with food from Second 
Harvest’s Partner Agency, 
Destiny Center, and 
their Mobile Pantry in 
Rutherford County. 

“I think there’s a lot of 
people, like myself and my 

daughter, who’ve always 
worked. It’s really difficult 
to find out where to go 
when you need the help,” 
Deborah says. 

She says to you as a 
supporter of Second 
Harvest, “We appreciate 
your time and helping 
people when they need it.”

That help from generous 
friends like you serves 
hope in the form of food 
to children, families, 
and seniors who would 
otherwise go hungry. 
Thank you for showing 
compassion for your 
neighbors during this 
holiday season.

We appreciate 
your time and 

helping people at 
a time when they 

need it.

You’re Giving 
Hope to a 
Hardworking 
Family

us. Please let Deborah, 
John, and Gladys’ words 
of thanks in these pages 
inspire you this holiday 
season. May their stories 
invigorate your passion 
for fighting hunger just as 
they did for me.

Thank you endlessly for 
all you’ve done and all 
you will do for Second 
Harvest and the people 
we are proud to serve.

Sincerely,

Nancy Keil
President & CEO

Dear Friend,

In my family, crescent 
rolls were a must-have  
item at all holiday 

dinners. They were, and 
still are, my brother’s 
favorite. I smile now 
whenever I recall arguing 
over who would get 
the last one. But then I 
think of the countless 
households across Middle 
and West Tennessee 
experiencing hunger, and 
the children, families, and 
seniors who do not share 
similar fond experiences 
with food.

During this time of plenty, 
many of our neighbors  
are still struggling to  
put nutritious food on  
the table. 

That’s why, as we head 
into the new year, Second 

Harvest Food Bank 
of Middle Tennessee’s 
resolution is to remain 
as steadfast and goal-
oriented as we’ve been 
since the initial outbreak 
of COVID-19. 

With your generous 
help, the food bank 
distributed more than 
42 million meals – a 
significant increase from 
the previous year. Our 
capacity and partnerships 
across our service area 
have been amplified. 
Because of you, we are 
stronger than ever. 

As we look ahead to 
2022, I am hopeful we can 
continue to move toward 
healing and recovery 
so the pandemic will 
soon seem far behind 

When tough times hit, it’s nice to know you have 
neighbors like Christy and Paul Nicholson who 
care. Christy saw the need for food assistance  
firsthand while working at a food pantry during  
the financial crisis of 2008. 

“I saw how Second Harvest provides a helping hand 
to people from all walks of life,” she says. “Through 
floods, tornadoes, and a pandemic, Second Harvest 
has been there for Middle Tennessee.” 

The Nicholsons have been Second Helpings 
monthly donors for 6 years. In that time, they  
have helped provide more than 16,000 meals for  
Tennesseans experiencing hunger! 

Christy says, “Donating 
to Second Harvest is 
one way our family gives 
thanks for the food on 
our table every day.”

A Neighbor During  
Good Times and Bad

Please join the Nicholsons as a  
Second Helpings monthly donor at  
secondharvestmidtn.org/monthly  

or by contacting Jennifer Jackson at 615-627-1583  
or Jennifer.Jackson@secondharvestmidtn.org.
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You Share Food and Hope!
Ms. Cheap’s Penny Drive 
December 

The 13th Annual Ms. Cheap’s Penny Drive is 
back! Led by Main Street Nashville columnist 
Mary Hance, the Penny Drive has raised more 
than 5.6 million meals for our neighbors 
experiencing hunger. Participate online this  
year or take your donations by any Wilson 
Bank & Trust or Pinnacle location. Find out  
more at secondharvestmidtn.org/pennydrive.

Giving Food Day
November 30

Every November we have one day for giving 
thanks and two days for getting great retail 
deals. Then comes Giving Tuesday, a global 
day dedicated to giving back. On Tuesday, 
November 30, you can help your neighbors 
access the healthy food they need to thrive 
by participating in our Giving Food Day 
Virtual Food Drive. Watch for an email and 
social media posts about how you can help!

MLK Week Of Service
Week of January 16

Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. lived a life 
of service to others. Join millions of 
Americans in honoring his legacy by 
volunteering during the week of his 
birthday. Second Harvest has a  
variety of opportunities available at  
our three distribution centers in 
Nashville, Smyrna, and Camden. 
Like Dr. King, you can make a 
difference in your community this 
season. Reserve your shift today at 
secondharvestmidtn.org/volunteer.

"THANK YOU FOR GIVING," SAYS 
TONI DURING A DRIVE-THRU 
MOBILE PANTRY IN ANTIOCH.

SECOND HARVEST BOARD MEMBER LEE 
GREETS A YOUNG NEIGHBOR DURING A 
FOOD DISTRIBUTION IN NASHVILLE.

JONATHAN LEARNS TO MAKE 
HEALTHY CHOICES AT A FUN KIDS 

NUTRITION CLASS AT EASLEY 
COMMUNITY CENTER IN NASHVILLE.

SECOND HARVEST STAFFER STEPHEN HELPS 
DISTRIBUTE HOLIDAY HAMS IN NASHVILLE.

PARTNER AGENCY 
COMMUNITY 
RURAL FOOD 
DELIVERY SENT A 
SPECIAL ENVOY 
TO PICK UP FOOD 
FOR FAMILIES IN 
GILES COUNTY.
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Volunteers Give Back During Difficult Times

Providing food to those who need it is hard work. That’s why this holiday season, 
we’re giving thanks for all the incredible help we’ve received from neighbors 
who stuck with us through another tough year. Volunteers like Joshua, Crystal, 
and Elyse are investing time in our community and sharing the joy of giving!

Joshua started 
volunteering at our 
Nashville location 
in the summer of 
2018 after learning 
about Second 
Harvest through 
his school’s annual 
food and funds drive. 
He’s returned every 
summer since!

He says there are perks to being at Second 
Harvest in the summer. “Since I can only 
volunteer over the summer, the coolness of the 
freezer gives relief from the summer heat!”

Elyse has been sorting and packing food with us since early 2020 
at the Ray Smith Family Distribution Center in Camden. “Food-
insecure families are struggling to put food on their tables during 
these difficult times of high unemployment,” she says. “I want to  
be part of the solution to hunger.” 

She has also helped distribute this food in her community. 
"After volunteering at the warehouse for several weeks, I began 
participating in a drive-thru distribution at my local church, which  
is a Second Harvest Partner Agency. It was exciting to be a part of 
the process from sorting food to serving people."

Crystal, a volunteer 
at our Nacarato 
Distribution Center in 
Smyrna, has been  
giving back through 
Second Harvest since 
August 2019.

“It can sometimes be 
hard work,” she says, 

“But it’s always time 
well spent because you 

know your actions are very tangibly helping people 
in our state.”

Volunteering is also an opportunity to reflect. 
“Sometimes the busyness of life can keep us from 
realizing that there is a world outside of our ‘personal 
bubble,’” she says. “Volunteering is a way to get 
outside yourself and help someone else. It not only 
helps the recipient, but also the volunteer.”

GLADYS AND HER SON CASPER OUTSIDE OF 
THE JUNETEENTH HEALTH & WELLNESS FAIR 

AT NASHVILLE GENERAL HOSPITAL.

Gladys and her 
20-year-old son  
Adrian, nicknamed 

“Casper,” have just 
returned to Nashville from  
Colorado. There they were  
seeking special treatment  
for Casper’s developmental  
issues that impair his 
ability to communicate 
verbally. Gladys is Casper’s 
sole caretaker. 

Casper’s medications 
and allergies require 
the family to eat a very 

special diet of mostly 
fresh vegetables — foods 
that Gladys explains are 
very expensive.

“Fresh food...let’s face it,” 
Gladys says, “That’s some 
of the most expensive food 
on the shelves.”

Living on a limited fixed 
income and without a car, 
Gladys says that affording 
and accessing the good 
vegetables Casper needs to 
stay healthy is a challenge. 

Gladys & Casper 
Are Living Happier, 
Healthier Lives

Support Second Harvest’s Mission and  
Receive an Unprecedented Tax Break!
Tax deductions under the CARES Act have been 
extended through 2021, which means cash gifts  
made directly to charitable organizations are  
deductible at 100% (normally just 60%) of adjusted 
gross income.  

What does this mean for you?

If you itemize… If you use 
the standard 
deduction… 

For an extra 
boost…

Previous 
limits on tax 
deductions for 
cash gifts have 
been suspended, 
allowing you 
to deduct up 
to 100% of 
income.

You may now 
deduct an 
additional $300  
per person or  
$600 for a 
married couple 
filing jointly.

Consider 
combining 
different giving 
strategies such 
as cash and 
appreciated 
securities.

The extension expires at the end of this year. With  
the proper planning and advice, your charitable gifts 
can significantly reduce your income tax burden. 

When Gladys heard 
about the Juneteenth 
Health & Wellness Fair 
at Nashville General 
Hospital, she was excited 
to attend! 

At the fair, the family was 
able to get a well check 
visit, health tips, and other  
benefits provided by 
Meharry Medical College 
and United Healthcare. 

Additionally, Gladys 
received a large bag  
of fresh produce —  
carrots, onions, cabbage, 
potatoes, and more — 
from Second Harvest.

“It might just be me  
and Casper,” Gladys says, 

“but I am not doing this 
alone. All of the help we 
receive has been amazing. 
Thank you!”

Volunteering is a way to get outside 
yourself and help someone else.

It’s important to volunteer in order  
to support the most vulnerable within  

the community.

I try to imagine a parent or a child receiving one of  
the food items and how excited they will be to enjoy a 

healthy meal.

Curious to learn more? Contact  
Marian Eidson at 615-627-1564 or  
marian.eidson@secondharvestmidtn.org. 

JOSHUA

CRYSTAL

ELYSE
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Forced to Stop Work,  
John Turns to Second Harvest

John spent his entire 
working life as a 
corrections officer, but 

recently a chronic medical 
condition left him unable  
to work.

“It wasn’t an easy job, but 
I was good at it,” he says, 
sad to have had no choice 
but to end his career. 

John, his wife, and their 
child have been living 
off his wife’s income as 
a hairdresser, but it isn’t 
enough. They’re using the 
savings John built up over 
his years as a corrections 

officer, but that won’t  
last forever.

Now, John is waiting for 
his application for disability 
benefits to be processed  
so he and his family can 
afford to pay bills and buy 
food each week. 

“It’s been tough while 
waiting to see if I can get 
benefits,” he says. “I’ve 

never needed to apply for 
this stuff before.”

And obtaining these 
benefits isn’t easy. In 
fact, it’s quite difficult 

— the application itself 
can be confusing, the 
requirements are strict, 
and, if one is successful 
in getting disability 
benefits, there’s a lot of 
fine print that comes with 
maintaining them.

No matter what happens 
with John’s benefits, the 
family is grateful to 
receive much-needed help 

from the food pantry at St. 
Paul Missionary Baptist 
Church, a Second Harvest 
Partner Agency that hosts 
a bi-monthly, drive-thru 
food pantry.

“The food means a lot 
and I’m thankful to 
receive it,” John says.

To our friends who make 
this resource available 
for families experiencing 
hardship like John’s, thank 
you for all your help. 
You’re supporting people 
through difficult times 
every day.

JOHN WAITS IN LINE AT THE ST. PAUL 
MISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH FOOD 
PANTRY IN DECATURVILLE.

The food means  
a lot and  

I’m thankful to 
receive it.

Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee
The Martin Distribution Center
331 Great Circle Road
Nashville, TN 37228

secondharvestmidtn.org

To learn more about getting 
involved, join our online community 

@2HarvestMidTN

Or visit us online at  
secondharvestmidtn.org



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Thank you to 
these people and 
organizations for 
generous food drive 
donations

Omar Ahmed
Miss Emma Armistead
Ms. Sarah Barr
Ms. Toby G. Cannon
Mrs. Sue Conder
Ms. Kathleen Doss
Gloria A. Dumas and Mr. 

Kenneth B. Levitan
Ms. Pat Fleming
Trey Fuller
Mr. Scott Goodman
Ms. Whitney L. Harris
Ms. Mary D. Hartong
Billy Hawn
Judson Horn
Mr. Fernando Hurley
Hannah Johnson
Deborah Jones
Ricky Keane
Miss Tiara M. Lavender
Carl Lovell
Cheryl Mcdonald
Edith Mitchell
Mrs. Ollie M. Phelps
Gilbert Raulston
Chad Riden
Mrs. Helen Roudi
Curtis Sailstod
Nancy Scott
Ms. Louann Seguin
D. Spini
Kelley St. John
Stefanie Taylor
Leigh Thomas
Emma Thompson
Phuong Tran
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew S. Troutt
Mr. Nigel Walker
Ms. Joycelyn T. White
Autumn Ridge CSA
Belmont University
Buzzi Unicem USA
By Faith Farm
Caliber Collision
Club Wyndham Resort Nashville

Cox Automotive
Crieve Hall Baseball
Crossroads Missionary Baptist 

Church
Davidson County Sheriff's 

Office
Eastside Bowl
Fitness Together
Glencliff Elementary School
HCA
Impact Group LLC
Insurance Industry Charitable 

Foundation
Jordonia United Methodist 

Church
Kroger Barrel Donors
Lockeland Elementary Design 

Center
Miegs Academic Magnet
Music City Floors, Inc.
Nashhammer
Nashville Predators Foundation
Nashville Shores
New Jerusalem Baptist Church
Orisha Society of America, 

Southern
Party Goods
Petra Coach
Protagonist Entertainment
River Run Farm
Rivergate Skate Center
Saint Thomas at Midtown
Sherith Israel
STAR Physical Therapy
Synovus Bank
The Peach Truck
Titans Food Drive
Trey Deuce
Urban Bicycle Food Ministry 

Nashville
Vanderbilt Health Policy
Vanderbilt University Medical 

Center
Vizient Inc.

Thank you to these 
organizations for 
generous food 
donations

ALDI
AlEn USA
Amazon
American Paper & Twine Co.
Associated Wholesale Grocers
Bargain Hunt
Bimbo Bakeries (Sara Lee)
By Faith Farm
C.H. Robinson
ConAgra Grocery Products, Inc.
Costco
Country Delite Farms, LLC
Del Monte Foods
Five Star Vending
Food Lion
Fresh From The Start
FreshPoint
Frito-Lay
General Mills
Goggin Cold Haul Services, LLC
J & J Produce
Just Serve
Kellogg Company
Kroger
Land O' Lakes, Inc.
Lanter Distributing
McCartney Produce
Mondelez International
Nabisco
Oasis Center
Panera Bread
Prairie Farms
Publix
Purity Dairies LLC
Red Horse Transportation LLC
Remon Trucking
Revolution Foods
River Run Farm
Ruler Foods
Ruler Foods #348
Salvation Army Food Bank
Saputo Cheese USA Inc.
Snyders-Lance
Soundcheck Nashville LLC
Southern Source
Sprouts Farmers Market

Starbucks
SunDrop Bottling Co.
SUNTECKtts
Sysco 
Target
Taylor Farms Tennessee, Inc.
Temperature Control Express
The Clorox Company
The Fresh Market
The Kraft Heinz Company
The Peach Truck
TNKids Nutrition, Inc
Trader Joe's
Tyson Foods, Inc.
United Cerebral Palsy of Middle 

TN
USA Truck
Vega
Walmart
Western Transport

WW International

Thank you to these 
people who donated 
$500 or more

Dr. and Mrs. J. Paul Abernathy
Mr. Zachry Adams
Mr. Douglas Adcock
Ms. Lynn M. Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Bart Allmand
Ms. Kathryn Anderson
Ms. Heather Anderson
Mr. Richard Appert
Ms. Angela Arnould
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Atkinson
Mr. and Mrs. James Auer
Ms. Jill Austin
Dr. Linda C. Badley and 

Professor William J. Badley
Mrs. Jo Ann Baggett
Ms. Rhetta Ray Bailey
Ms. Sue A. Baker
Ms. Nikki Ballentine
Mr. Michael Baugus
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Baum
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Baxter
Mr. John L. Behr
Ms. Janice Bell
Dr. Stephen V. Bennett



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

The Bentley Family
Ms. Nancy K. Berge
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert A. Berry
Ms. Camille B. Holt and Mr. 

Charles D. Biter
Dr. Frank S. Black, Jr.
Mr. William J. Blot
Kenneth Boles
Mr. Michael D. Booker
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Bowers
Mr. David Bradley
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Brahaney
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Brandt
Milam Brantley
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Braun
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Brazelton
Ms. Polly Brewer
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. 

Brickner
Mr. and Mrs. Jon W. Bruce Esq.
Mr. George G. Brummett, Jr.
Brett and Andrea Bryant
Suzanne and Mark Buchanan
Mrs. Bernice Bunkowske
Mr. Joseph Burack
Dr. and Mrs. Calvin K. Burrichter
Sam and Lynn Bush
Mr. Kris Bybee
Mr. and Mrs. R. Michael Cain
Ms. Lynn A. Caldwell
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart J. 

Campbell, Jr.
Ms. Claire Campbell
Mr. Edward Campbell
Dr. and Mrs. William C. Cannon
Miss Catherine Capps
Mr. Thomas Carr
Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. 

Chambers
Mrs. Janette Chapman
Ms. Melanie Chapman
Mr. Greg M. Charnes
Curtis and Desmond Child
Ms. Amanda Church-Gueikian
Ms. Jill Steier and Mr. Donald W. 

Claussen
Ms. Mary Clements
Mr. J. Michael Clutts
Mrs. Kimberly W. Coakley
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Cobb
Ms. Jane E. Coffey
Dr. and Mrs. Alan G. Cohen

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Cole
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Corbitt
Mr. Jimmy Cothron
Shannon Cotta
Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. 

Courtney
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Cowden
Mr. and Mrs. David Cox
Mr. Michael W. Coyne
Mr. Andrew Crichton
Ms. M. Jeanette Crooks
Ms. Christie M. Cross
Jordan Cross
Ms. Lassie McDonald Crowder
Mr.and Mrs. David S. Culbertson
Mr. and Mrs. James M. 

Cunningham
Mr. David Cypress
Mr. Richard Daft
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Dahlinger
Ms. Tina Dameron
Mr. Jon R. Damratoski
Scott and Gabby Dannemiller
Ms. Sandy M. D'Antonio
Ms. Luda E. Davies
Ms. Starling P. Davis and Mr. 

David F. Clark
Ms. Lois S. Degler
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Delozier
Ms. Tina DeSha
Mr. Craig C. Dewey
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Dial
Mr. Ross E. Doan
Ms. Felicia Dodd
Mr. Harlan Dodson
Mr. Daniel Dopp
Dr. and Mrs. Edward F. Downey, 

Jr.
Wonder Drake
Mr. David M. Duckworth
Mike Duffer and Ms. Sandra 

Ramirez
Ms. Catherine Dunham
Dr. Stacie B. Dusetzina
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Edenton
Mr. Sean Elder
Ms. Catherine Ellis
Dr. Burton F. Elrod, M.D.
Mr. Lawrence E. Erickson
Mr. and Mrs. Earl E. Fitz
Mr. and Dr. Jonathan B. Flack
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Flatt, Sr.

Dr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Fleischer
Mr. Lester Wayne Foreman, Jr.
Ms. Pattye J. Foster
Mrs. Sara Jane Francis
Ms. Lisa Freund
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Frey
Barbara and Herb Fritch
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Frost
Mr. Joe C. Galante
Ms. Margie Gallagher
Mr. R. Philip Gannaway
Ms. Linda Garner
Ms. Ellen Gennaro
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Geny
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Georgatos
Mrs. Samantha Gerken
Ms. Nekisha German
Mr. and Mrs. Arash Gholizadeh
Arshbir Ghuman
Mr. Harris A. Gilbert
Ms. Ann Gildemeister
Mr. Walter F. Gilges
Mr. William Golab
Ms. Lynda Goodgame
Mr. Randy Goodman
Mr. David L. Gorden
Sara and Stan Graber
Ms. Sarah D. Gracey
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Graham
Mr. Eric Gray
Mr. Peter S. Gray
Mr. Richard A. Green
Dr. Carl A. Green
Ms. Sue Greer
Mrs. Many-Bears Grinder
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas A. 

Gyomber
Mr. and Mrs. Frank D. Haas
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Hadfield
Ms. Jill Hall
Ms. Alma M. Hall
Ms. Elizabeth Haney
Ms. Anna R. Hanks
Mrs. Linda Hanna
Ms. Vickie Hannig
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Harper
Mr. and Mrs. George Harper
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy C. Harvey
Mr. Allen C. Hassall
Mr. Max D. Haught
Mrs. Cathy A. Haws

Mr. Robert L. Hendren
Mr. Samuel R. Henninger
Ms. Sherri M. Henry
Mr. and Ms. Jerry Hensley
Ms. Lisa Herndon
Mr. and Mrs. Henry D. Herr
Mr. Dylan Hess
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher G. 

Hiller
Ms. Melissa A. Hilmes
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. Hirt
Mr. and Mrs. David Hobbs
Mrs. Kathie Hoffmann
Mr. Walter Hoffmann
Dr. Mark Holifield, D.M.D.
Ms. Lela Hollabaugh
Mr. Gregory L. Holland
Mr. and Ms. Steve D. Holland
Mr. Jeremy Holley
Ms. Barbara H. Holzman
Ms. Eleanor L. Hoover
Mr. Michael Hoover
Dr. and Mrs. Steve Hubbard
Kelly Huddleston
Mrs. Martha R. Ingram
Mr. Jack Ivins
Dr. Shanna Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Wynne James
Mr. Stephen Jerkins
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Johnson
Mr. Aldred K. Johnson
Mr. Jerry Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Johnson
Lee Johnston
Ms. Eleanor N. Jordan
Ms. Rosemarie C. Kalil
Nisala Kalupahana
Jennifer and Shawn Kaplan
Mr. Richard Kaul
Mr. Steven Kawalick
Nancy Keil
Ms. Dawn Kelly
Mr. Douglas S. Kernodle
Mr. and Mrs. Todd J. Ketner
Mr. G Thomas Kirk, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Howard S. Kirshner
Ralph and Kathy Knauss
Mr. Jay Knight
Mrs. Evelyn L. Koch
Ms. Katie Koon
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Patrick Krodel
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Krueger



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Mrs. Heloise W. Kuhn
Ms. Diana Kulas
Dr. Chad Kurzynske
Mr. Jon A. Kurzynske
Mr. Craig F. Laubengeiger
Mrs. Catherine Laufman
Mr. Keith Lawrence
Ms. Mary E. Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Layda
Hanh Le
Ms. Nadean Lee
Ms. Diane Lee
Ms. Ashley Leech
Mrs. George K. Leonard III
Mr. and Mrs. Elliott Leschen
Ms. Catherine Leser
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Letherer
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Lindahl, Jr.
Christopher and Dana Lindsell
Mr. Daniel P. Lindstrom
Mr. Richard Lodge
Mrs. Megan N. Love
Mr. and Mrs. Aeron J. Lucas
Ms. Mary MacLennan
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Majors
Ms. Mary L. Markham
Mr. and Mrs. Brad L. Marks
Steve and Julie Martin
Mr. Van Matthews
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald McAbee
Mr. and Mrs. Brian McAdoo
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick McCaffrey
Mr. and Mrs. Tavis McCourt
Mr. Mark McCreedy
Mr. Robert McDugald
Ms. Melanie McFaddin
Mr. and Mrs. L.V. McGinty III
Dr. Owen McGuinness
Mr. and Mrs. James M. McKay, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McNally
Lynn and Susan McPheeters
Ms. Barbara McPherson
Mr. and Mrs. Philip S. McSween
Ms. Lynn Meadows
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Mehrlich
Mr. Warren F. Melamed
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Melton
Ms. Carol Messenheimer
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Miller
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Minton
Dr. and Mrs. Joe D. Mobley, Jr.

Ms. Paula Monte
Marcia A. Montgomery, M.D.
Dr. and Mrs. Derek Moore
Mrs. Lechelle L. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Moore
Anna and David Morad
Mr. Paul R. Myers
Mr. and Mrs. David Nance
Ms. Deborah Narrigan
Mr. John Berggren and Ms. 

Karen S. Neal
Judy and Pete Nebhut
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Neufeldt
Ms. Linda Nilsen
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Nock
Mrs. Meredith S. Oates
Ms. Anita Ogilvie
Justin and Lindsey Oldham
Mr. Grant Ordiway
Ms. Kim E. Owens
The Paisley Family
Mrs. Carole Parker
Mr. Glenn E. Parrish
Mr. Terry W. Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Patton
Mr. Harry T. Pearce
Mr. Robert Penick
Ms. Jennifer C. Peters
Ms. Laura Pfeffer
Mr. James Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Mark M. Pierce
Ms. Annette H. Pilote
Mr. Charles R. Powell
Ms. Megan Pratt
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Predmore
Mr. Kenneth Proctor
Mr. Michael Provo
Ms. Lisa Quigley
Ms. Emily Ragsdale
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Raines
Mr. and Mrs. Casey A. Rainey
Ms. Sandra Ramirez
Mr. Martin S. Rash
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Ray
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Ray
Mr. and Mrs. Colin V. Reed
Mr. Robert Rees
Donna Regii and Stuffy Shmitt
Mrs. Martha B. Reich
The Renegar Family
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Resch

Mr. Allen Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. DeMarco Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Rhodes
Dr. Todd W. Rice
Miss Calita Richards
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Rick
Mrs. Connie Roach
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Robinson
Mr. John R. Robinson
Mr. Amos Robinson
Dan and Rosemary Roden
Sarah Rohde and Robett Herring
Nancy Menke and Sadie Rosson 
Ms. Charlotte A. Rule
Ms. Johanna Russ
Mr. and Mrs. Les C. Sander
Mark and Patricia Sanders
Dr. and Mrs. Charles R. Sanders
Mr. W. Wendell Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Schlacter
Mr. Harry Schmeisser
Nelda B. Schreiber
Ms. Dara Schuster
Mr. and Mrs. Winn Schwartau
Mr. Bob Schwartzman
Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred J. Schwarz
Mr. Glenn S. Seabolt
Ms. Andrea Seay
Mr. and Mrs. Vance Shaffer
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Sheehan
Ms. Bih-Hwa Shieh
Mr. Robert Shiels
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph D. Shivers
Ms. Amanda Sinclair
Mr. David A. Sislen
The Smalley Family
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey M. Smith
Mr. Charles R. Smith
Ms. Johanna Snearly
Ms. Nora Snoddy
Mr. Clayton R. Snyder
Mrs. Carol L. Somers
Mr. Mickey M. Sparkman
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart W. Speyer
Mr. Patrick Spoletini
Dr. Naveen Srinivas
Mr. Zachary St. Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Stadnick
Mr. and Mrs. Harry C. 

Stambaugh
Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. Stankewicz

Mr. Sidney T. Stanley
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher G. 

Stephens M.D.
Ms. Kathryn Stephenson
Ms. Donna L. Stevenson
Reverend and Mrs. Glen J. 

Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Stipp
Mr. Douglas B. Stolman
Kathy and Shawn Storie
Ms. Ute W. Strand
Ms. Rebecca Sweeney
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Tabor
Ms. Sara Tackett
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Tallent, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jorge Tarajano
Mr. Stephen Taran
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Tate, Jr.
Rob and Jennifer Taylor
Mr. Jim Terrell
Mr. and Mrs. Alan L. Tinker
Mr. David Tischer
Tony and Deborah Todd
Ms. Dena K. Trammell
Mr. Leslie Tripp
Ms. Allison Tucker
Dr. Jan van Eys
Mr. David J. Van Horne
Mr. Brett Van Wye
Ms. Shar VanBoskirk
Mr. and Mrs. Derek Vandlen
Mr. and Mrs. Keith C. Vanstone
Mr. Richard J. Vaughn
Ms. Heather W. Verble and Mr. 

Richard J. Spencer
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Vogel
Mrs. Mickenzie Vought
Mr. Jason Wade
David and Betsy Waldron
Ms. G.E. Walker
Ms. Cynthia Verbinski and Mr. 

John Walter
Dr. and Mrs. Chris Watke
Mr. Edward Waud
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L. Webb
Dr. Gretchen Webber and Ms. 

Meredith Maxwell
Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Wehby
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Weil
Mr. and Mrs. Larry W. Wells
Mr. and Mrs. Barry B. Werner



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Gifts made between August 1 & October 31, 2021

Dr. Margaret M. Whalen and Dr. 
Gaynor C. Wild

Ms. Mitzi White
Mr. Thomas Wiggen
Mr. Rick Wigginton
Mr. Sam Wilcox
Ms. Summer Wilkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Willett
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn Williams
Dr. James K. Williams
Ms. Sarah N. Williams
Mrs. Jeannie Williams
Susan G. Williams Ph.D.
Ms. Laryssa Wilson
Mrs. Jennifer C. Windrow
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Woodruff
Ms. Constance Woolsey
Mrs. Evana Yates
Ms. Deborah Yoder
Ms. Laura L. Younger
Mrs. Nancy Youssef
Ms. Jessalyn Zeigler
Ms. Reanne Zheng
Mr. Krzysztof Zienkiewicz

Thank you to these 
organizations that 
donated $500 or more

2nds in Building Materials, Inc.
Action Nissan Inc.
Alexander Thompson Arnold 

PLLC
Amazon
AmazonSmile Foundation
American Express 
American Family Insurance 

Dreams Foundation
Avenue Construction, LLC
Berry Global
Blevins, Inc.
Campbell Soup Company
Casey's General Store
Center for Nonprofit 

Management
Change Healthcare
City of Murfreesboro
Coca-Cola North America
ConAgra Foods Foundation
Cummins, Inc.
D.A.R.E. America

Delta Beta Sigma
Delta Dental Plan of Tennessee
Dettwiller Foundation
Deupree Family Foundation
Diane and Bruce Halle 

Foundation
DLSH, LLC
Dollar General Corporation
East Brentwood Presbyterian 

Church
Elliott Davis
Emma Elizabeth Cruse 

Foundation
Epsilon Conversant
Farm Bureau Health Plans
Feeding America
Feeding The Future
Ferguson Enterprises
Fishel Family Foundation
Food Lion
For By Grace Fund
FreshPoint Nashville
G & C Supply
GCPC Women's Ministry
Hansen/Teaster Charitable 

Fund
HCA Caring for the Community
Healthpeak Medical Office 

Properties
Hopewell Baptist Church
Immanuel Baptist Church
Insurance Group of America
Iovate Health Sciences USA
James Deering Danielson 

Foundation
John Wesley United Methodist 

Church
Kendall Berry Charitable Trust
Kimley-Horn Foundation
Kroger Company Foundation
Kurzynske & Associates
Lawrence Lindsley Davis Trust
Lee Company
Lee Posture Solutions, Inc.
Liberty Mutual Foundation
Louis R. Draughon Foundation
LPL Financial
Marjorie A. Neuhoff Foundation
Nashville First Baptist Church
NewsChannel 5 Network
Nissan North America, Inc.

North Alabama Trail Riders 
Association, Inc.

O'Charley's Inc.
Occidental Chemical 

Corporation
Packaging Corporation of 

America
PepsiCo Foundation
Piedmont Natural Gas Company
PNC Bank
Presbytery of Middle Tennessee
Proclinical Research 

Consultancy LLC
Publix Super Markets Charities
Ray C McKinley Family 

Foundation
Raymond James | Morgan 

Keegan
Red Seal Development 

Corporation
Reynolds Family Foundation
Robert & Toni Bader Charitable 

Foundation
RSM US Foundation
Ryan, LLC
S&C Resale Company
Sandra Schatten Foundation
Schneider Electric Foundation
Scripps Howard Foundation
Smyrna/Rutherford County 

Airport Authority
Sol Stern and Rose Stern 

Charitable Trust
Southwest Airlines
Sparkjoy Foundation
Speyer/Tennsco Corp.
St. Philip's Episcopal Church
STAFCO / Stafford Companies
State of Tennessee Department 

of Human Services
Strategic America, Inc.
SYSCO
Taylor Farms Tennessee Inc.
The Cheesecake Factory, Inc.
The Community Foundation of 

Middle Tennessee
The Crawley Family Foundation
The Dorothy Cate and Thomas F. 

Frist Foundation
The Farm and Forest Families of 

Tennessee
The Mitsui USA Foundation

The Second Fiddle, Inc.
The Stage on Broadway, Inc.
Two Rivers Baptist Church
UBS
United Healthcare Services, Inc.
United Way of Benton County
United Way of Greater Nashville
United Way of Wilson County 

and the Upper Cumberland
W.C. Lockhart Heirs, Rental
Wal-Mart Foundation
Wells Fargo Foundation
West Tennessee Healthcare 

Foundation
Woodmont Christian Church
Woodmont Hills Church
Zander Insurance Group
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